Check Against Delivery
STATEMENT BY H.E. D.N. DHUNGYEL,
MINISTER FOR FOREIGN AFFAIRS & EXTERNAL TRADE,
ROYAL GOVERNMENT OF BHUTAN
23rd Annual Ministerial Meeting of Foreign Ministers of
Landlocked Developing Countries
26 September 2024, 1500-1800 hrs

Theme: Building momentum towards Gaborone: Partnering for a decade
of action and transformation in LLDCs

Excellencies,
Distinguished Delegates,

1. It is a great honor to participate in this year’s Annual Ministerial
Meeting of Foreign Ministers of Landlocked Developing Countries
(LLDCs).

2. This meeting comes at a pivotal moment as we prepare to chart a
transformative path for the next decade—one that addresses the
persistent challenges of our landlocked status. We are on the brink of
adopting another ambitious Programme of Action, committed to
overcoming these obstacles and driving substantial progress for
LLDCs.

3. Additionally, this gathering coincides with Bhutan’s embarkation on its
ug¢  13th Five-Year Plan, where addressing the challenges we face as an
92 LLDC features prominently among our national






10. I am pleased to note that the Outcome Document has been agreed
upon and will be adopted at the LLDC3 Conference. It is now crucial
that we work together to establish a clear roadmap for implementing
the Programme of Action that will emerge from Gaborone.

11. | am particularly heartened that the Outcome Document emphasizes
the need for stronger international support for LLDCs, particularly
through the United Nations system. The call for a dedicated LLDC
work programme under the World Trade Organization (WTO) and the
recognition of LLDCs under the UNFCCC framework are especially
significant and crucial for our progress.

12. As we look ahead to the LLDC3 Conference in Gaborone,
Botswana, this December, | am confident that we will collectively chart
a course that ensures a decade of transformative action for all LLDCs.
Let us remain united in our efforts to achieve this shared vision.

13. Finally, | take this opportunity to thank Botswana and the Bureau
members for their leadership in promoting the interests of the LLDC

group.

14. 1 look forward to the adoption of the Ministerial Declaration, which
reflects our shared commitment to addressing the unique challenges we
face as LLDCs.

Thank you.



